
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 1      Week 8 

30 March 2023 

UPCOMING DATES 
Mar 30  Rippa at Katikati. Final night.  
Apr 3  Mufti Day. Gold coin donation. 
Apr 4  Whanau Breakfast. 8.30am. 
Apr 5  WBOP Swimming Sports. 
Apr 6  Last Day of Term 1. 
Apr 7   Easter Friday. School Closed. 
Apr 24  Teacher only Day. School Closed. 
Apr 25  ANZAC Day. School Closed. 
Apr 26  First day of Term 2. 
April 27  EPro8. Tga intermediate School. 
May 5  EPro8 semi final. Tga Girls College. 
May 12   East Cross Country. 
May 17  Rippa Qualifier Yr. 5 & 6. 
May 18  Waihi Cluster Cross Country. 
May 25  School Disco. 5.30-7pm. 
Jun 22  Duffy Show. 11am. 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENT!      
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

 
We would like to warmly welcome our 

newest student and their whānau. 
 

Romina D—Discovery Centre 
 
 

Rippa Tournament held last week. 



Bank Account details for any and all online payments.  
Please use your surname as a reference. 

 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 
Just a reminder that you can send 

your absentee notification by text to 
the school cell phone   

021 0258 4817 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the 
school when your child is absent they are 

marked as Truant? 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Kia Ora Whānau 
Happy almost weekend to you all! Autumn is certainly upon us, and we are loving the beautiful days 
that start off crisp, here at kura. 
Our lost property box is certainly full of unnamed items of clothing, as tāmariki peel them off as they 
heat up. If you are missing something, please ask your child (not teacher), to check out the box.  Next 
week it will be emptied out and displayed, so we are hoping that most items get picked up by their 
owners. Whatever is left will be bundled up and gifted to a local opshop, so please get in fast! 
 
We are aiming to have a lockdown drill next week.  This is where we practise what to do if we need 
the children to be inside quickly for a variety of reasons. Some of which have been rogue dogs, 
swarms of bees and overly upset adults in the past. We talk to the children after the drill, and assure 
them that all is well, and that we are just practising.  If you could please talk to your child/ren, and let 
them know this will be happening next week - that would be helpful.  
 
If you can, we would love to see you for our Whānau breakfast on Tuesday - being served from 
8.15am. Come along and have some kai and a chat.  
 
Next week, being a short week, is bound to fly past quickly, so I would like to take the opportunity to 
thank our amazing kāiako (teachers) and support staff, for their care, kindness and opportunities they 
present daily to our tāmariki, to grow, learn and try new things. I am in awe of their fortitude and 
teamsmanship - please join  me in thanking them all.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ngā mānaakitanga  
Briar 

CONSENT FORMS  
2023 Consent forms were sent home last week for the whole school  Please fill in, sign and return to 
school as soon as possible. Thank You. 

 
DIGITAL CITIZENSHIP AGREEMENT 

2023 digital citizenship agreements went home for Rooms 1—4 last week. Please fill in, sign, and re-
turn to school as soon as possible. Thank You. 





JUICIES 
Juicies are for sale every day until stock runs out. $2 each. Go to the office at morning tea or lunch 
time to buy one. Three flavours.        

FIREWOOD RAFFLE 
 We have a trailer full of firewood to raffle. Tickets available at the office $5 each.  

PB4L 
Each week at school we have a PB4L focus area. This week our focus is ‘On the Field’ . 
 
When you 
have a  
moment 
please chat 
to your 
tāmariki 
about our  
expectations 
set out  
below - 
 
Many thanks, 
PB4L team.  
 
 

UNIFORM 
Please name ALL uniform, togs, towels, shoes, drink bottles and lunch boxes for ease of re-

turning items to the correct student. Thanks.☺ 
 

PRICE INCREASE 
New stock of uniform has arrived and there is a slight increase in the cost of polar fleece jackets.  

These are now $36.50. We do not make a profit on uniform sales.  
 

UNIFORM COLOUR 
A reminder that our uniform for the bottom half is either black, navy and  blue or black jeans. 

Please do not send your child in pink, yellow, red,  green or stripey shorts or track pants.  
We thank you for your cooperation in this. 



Waihi East School’s 
3 rippa teams. 

 
Rippa  

Tournament last 
week. 

 
Held at  

Waihi East School. 



 

YUMMY STICKERS 
We are once again collecting Yummy stickers off apples and off apple bags from 
the supermarkets. If you would like your own collection sheet to hang on your fridge 
they are available at the office. Please send all collected yummy stickers into the 
school office. 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Looking for a house to rent? 
Clark Property Management as a few in the East end about to be 
ready for rent. 
Call Lisa Clark 0211117774 
Lclark@hotmail.co.nz 







THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693                

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires:   

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              
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